MONTGOMERY-PRINCE GEORGES CHAPTER
HISTORY AT GLANCE
22ND YEAR - July 1, 1989 to June 30, 1990

OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS;

President Richard A. Kaplan, GPO
Vice President Joyce Woodford, NIH
Secretary Ann Manheimer, ED
Treasurer Krista A. Garrett, CPSC
Directors: Awards John J. Connors, HUD
Chapter Recognition Frederick A. Hedman, HUD
Education Sandra D. LaPorte, HUD
Meetings Gary Fishbein, DOT
Membership Karl Allen, GPO
Editorial Harold Brown, GPO
Programs Jim Martin, GPO
Publicity Wilbert H. Luck, Watson Rice & Co
Reserarch Steven D. Forman, HUD
Workshops Karen Tiplady
Immediate Past President John H. Oliphant, AGR
Meeting Location: Holiday Inn, College Park, MD

Holiday Inn, Silver Spring, MD

Mon S Topi

Allan L. Reynolds, City Auditor of Baltimore:
The Intergovenmental Audit Partnership - An Alliance of Equals or
Opponents

Kenneth delaski, Chief Operating Officer, Deltek Systems, Inc.:
The Revolution of Small Computers Replacing the Mainframe
James ]J. Sullivan, ProSel Corporation:
How to Develop and Maintain a Positive Attitude
Phil Brand, District Director, IRS, Baltimore:
IRS Systems Modernization
Thomas S. Watson, Jr., Chief Executive of Watson, Rice and Co.:
Export 89 - Potential Trade
Cornelius E. Tierney, General Partmer of Ernst & Young:
A crisis in Federal Financial Management
James B. Thomas, Inspector General, DOEd:
PCIE Quality Assurance Effort
Virginia Robinson, AGA National President:
Financial Management Initiatives and National AGA Activities



WORKSHOPS

On October 11, cosponsored with the Maryland Association of CPAs,
the chapter conducted a workshop on Automation In Accounting and
Auditing. On April 18, the worshop was on Quality Assurance and
Peer Review.

Chapter Awards and Recipients

Distinguished Leadership: Paul A. Adams

Achievement of the Year: Pamela J. Gardner

Education and Training; Peter B. Nobert

M-PG Scholarship: Jennifer Evans

Ralph Flaherty Chapter Service: John H. Oliphant
Directors of the Year: Steven D. Forman and Karen Tiplady
Special Recognition: Ann Manheimer and Sandra D. LaPorte

National Awards
The Chapter received the Chapter Recognition Award for obtaining and passing
the 10,000 point criteria. '

Pres. Rich Kaplan presenting M-PG's first
Scholarship Award to Jennifer Evans as
VP Joyce Woodford looks on.

IG Jim Thomas speaking at the April 1990 meeting




